STATE OF NEW MEXICO RECEIVED

ENERGY, MINERALS AND NATURAL RESOURCES DEPARTMENT JUL 31 1992

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION _
HOBBS DISTRICT OFFICE Midland South Land/s1

POST OFFICE BOX 1980

BRUCE KING July 28, 1992 HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 88241-1980
GOVERNOR (505} 393-5161
ol S0 £OLP

6372

Mobil Producing TX & NM Inc.
N P.0. Box 633
Midland, TX 79702

Attn: Kay Pollock

RE: State Section 27 #1
Unit B, Section 27, T18S, R35E

Gentlemen:

In April 1991 we approved your proposed recompletion of the above-
referenced well from a South Vacuum Devonian oil well to A Devonian
salt water disposal well as authorized by R-9474.

So far we have received no report of this work being completed.
If work has been done, please file necessary reports. If it has
not, please advise status and future plans for this well.

Very truly yours,

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

Jerry Sexton
Supervisor, District I

gl EREREREY

August 5, 1992
Dear Mr. Sexton:
We have not filed/worked over subject well. The funds were not appropriated
for this workover and, if in the near future we can receive appropriations,
the workover would be done, if permit is still effective. Please advise if
this approval can be left open and the time frame we are looking at.

: Thanks you for your assistance. ;; ?
— — ayeg/Pollock, Reg._Téch.




